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Farmer City seeks Infrastructure Non-Home Rule Sales Tax 
(FARMER CITY, IL – May 7, 2020) – In an effort to keep property taxes stable and to capture more outside revenue, the City of Farmer City will be seeking a Non-Home Rule Sales Tax for infrastructure.  The City will be requesting a 1% bump in its local sales tax rate on the ballot before voters this November.
The City has been experiencing a decline in property tax, income tax and other revenues due to the State, no growth and declining property values.  This has led to a larger reliance on other revenues for operations and a reduction in revenues available for infrastructure improvements.  Meanwhile, the City is facing escalating expenditures on everything from health insurance to rising costs in its collective bargaining agreement.

The City conducted a study of surrounding markets with rates of 9-12% sales tax while the City’s rate has remained at 6.25%.  The increase being sought by the City would result in only an additional 1¢ for every $1 spent locally, providing enormous opportunity for continued infrastructure improvements.
City officials view the ask in two ways: (1) we will capture more revenue from those who travel to the area whether to use our truck stop or attend a race at the Farmer City Raceway and (2) the additional rate here in town will still be far lower than for those residents who travel to larger communities to shop.  Mayor Testory says, “In this way, we are spreading the burden of paying for new infrastructure to visitors as well as residents.”  In addition, the City should experience a positive influx when it develops its 20 acres on I-74.  The tax would not be imposed on groceries, medicine or auto sales.  
The 1% increase is expected to generate $100,000 in additional revenue at first, which will be used solely to improve streets, sidewalks, park improvements and other infrastructure around the City.  But that revenue should increase exponentially once the I-74 parcel is developed.  If the referendum fails, the City will still be able to fund its operations, but will be limited in the resources necessary for capital projects.
Any questions, please contact Sue McLaughlin, City Manager at (309) 928-3412.  Thank you!
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